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via posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members, Wholesale Gas Quadrant (WGQ) Members, and posted other Interested Industry Parties
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
Subcommittee Feedback

DATE:
June 11, 2018
Dear All,
As indicated in the agenda for the June 18, 2018 meeting of the WEQ/WGQ FERC Forms Subcommittee, FERC staff has provided NAESB with the following for circulation with the industry prior to the meeting:
The Commission is updating our Forms collection system.  Work has been done on a custom XML solution and we are currently evaluating whether to adopt an XBRL standard instead of custom XML for the eForms Refresh program.  Our Forms collection process will be updated to replace Visual Fox Pro and will require industry to change the submission format using either approach.  We would like to know the following from the eForms Subcommittee.  (Please identify if you are an industry participant or a vendor): 
1. What would be the difference in burden to your organization between implementing an XBRL data collection standard versus a custom XML solution?

2. From your experience, is one solution significantly easier/less burdensome to implement and maintain than the other? Why (e.g., open source tools, resource availability, etc.)?

3. Are there efficiency gains if your organization already uses XBRL to report data to other agencies or organizations?

4. What are the short-term and long-term benefits of one solution over the other?  Which benefits are most valuable to your organization?  What would be the biggest challenge to implementing either solution?

5. Do you prefer to implement an XBRL standard or a custom XML solution and why?

In preparation for the June 18, 2018 meeting, the WEQ/WGQ FERC Forms Subcommittee co-chairs have asked that participants submit written comments on the above questions.  All interested parties, regardless of membership status within NAESB, may submit a response.  Please send any written responses to the NAESB Office (naesb@naesb.org or fax 713-356-0067) by 9:00 AM Central on June 18, 2018.
Best Regards,

Caroline Trum
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